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Information Letter no. 02-2022 

 
 
Dear Member Federation,  
 

 
with this letter I am sending you official invitation for Cadet and Junior European 
Championships which will be held in Novi Sad in date 26.02 – 07.03.2022.  
 
Please forward this invitation to persons who will be in charge during the Championship.  
 
We would like to pay your special attention for below issues: 

 
a) The inscriptions for cadets have to be done exclusively at the EFC Service portal by the 

national federation, and all fencers must be in possession of the EFC license for the 

season 2021 – 2022.  
 

b) The inscriptions for juniors are to be made at both, the EFC Service portal (NO EFC 

license is required, but that step is required for the uploading of the Annex B – 

Acknowledgement of liability), and at the FIE website (the FIE license for the season 

2021 – 2022 is required).  

 
 

c) The described procedure is needed to be followed because cadets’ rankings are stored 

in the EFC database, whilst juniors’ rankings are present only in the FIE database. The 

EFC Cadets Rankings will be used for the seeding of cadets in the individual 

competitions, whilst for teams seeding the results from individual competitions will be 

used. Regarding the initial seeding of juniors, the FIE individual and team rankings will 

be used. 
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d) Respecting the complicated Covid situation there is one new step to carry out during 

the inscription process: at the entry of every fencer you have to upload the signed and 

scanned Annex B - Acknowledgement of the liability the way you chose the fencer as 

always (see the print screen 1), then you have to click on Show a report of my nation´s 

inscriptions to see the new screen (see the print screen 2) where on the right side the 

menu "Waiver and Upload" appears. Only after uploading the document, the fencer 

will be registered for the competition because that operation is mandatory. 

 

We wish you good luck in Novi Sad! 

 
  Best regards,    
 

 

 

Jacek SLUPSKI 
Secretary General 
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Print screen 1: 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Print screen 2: 
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